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JOSEPH H. SANTIAGO 
2435 Liliha Street, 
Honolulu 17, T. H. 

Dr. Arturo Morales Carrion 
San JUan 9, Puerto Rico 

Dear Dr. Carrion: 

July 15, 1959 

It is two weeks since you left for home, and still no 
word from you. I am -sure you must be awfully busy trying to 
catch up with your back-log; 

Art wrote to Stanley few days ago and I believe he ·has 
already answer7d. We are doing rather nicely and keeping away 
from the certain group. There -is too much jealousy among the 
different groups, and my wife and I believe that we shouldn't 
bother with ·them at all, unless I am urgently needed for a 
specific reason of which I could be o~ some help. 

Enclosed you will find some pictures ·we too~ while you 
were here. Your wife may think that you had a glorious time, but 
we know differently what -you had to go thru with this Puerto Ricans 
in~Honolulu. Sorry to say that majority of our groups are not 
trained to entertain dignitaries. 

- -

- Many wonderful -people are hurt, due to the misfortune of 
the so called Puerto Rican Community Council, -how they went about 
calling few of their friends and elected certain officers who don't 
do a ·thing for any Puerto Rican official at anytime. I don~t want 
to say very much about iti but you'll soon find out the details 
when you write to Mr. Pau s. Troche, one of our greatest leader 
in our community. Mr. Perez probably goes over there and -tell you 
all kinds of stories, but-he'll never get the support from the nice 
people. Nevertheless, that's how the Puerto Rican community exist 
in Honolulu. 

Until we hear ·from you, from our nice people , we wish 
you many, many happy years of COMMON-WEALTH OF PUERTO RICAN 
GOVERNMENT • . 
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